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WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
COUNCIL MEETING – 1 FEBRUARY 2023 
 
COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE NO. 14 QUESTIONS – QUESTIONS BY THE 
PUBLIC  
 

Notice of the following questions has been received in accordance with Council 
Procedure Rule No 14:- 
 
1. Question to the Leader, from Alan Reimer 
 

“The council gives a lot of information about the use of the recycling bins & in 
particular, the use of the inner bin.  The advice appears on the WHBC web site & 
printed literature.  However, I have evidence that both inner & outer bins are mixed 
together in the refuse collection vehicles.  There is no separation of the contents 
of the inner bin from the rest of the recycling bin.  Because of this, is there any 
reason for supplying the inner bins & should WHBC’s information on recycling be 
amended.” 
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